
This study has been granted exemption from informed consent. All procedures 

and protocols were reviewed and approved by the Institutional Review Board 

(IRB) prior to the commencement of the study. The IRB determined that the 

study met the criteria for exemption under the federal regulations governing 

human subject’s research. We have followed all necessary ethical guidelines 

and regulations throughout the study. 


